Budget Scrutiny Committee

Environmental Services

Background

At the budget committee meeting on the 2nd July 2003 it was identified that service charges in relation to gas and electricity had exceeded the revenue budget in 2002 / 2003 by £90,150 ( which reduced to £88,680 on final outturn ); and that the anticipated effect on 2003 / 2004 was £62,150.

The minute of the Committee was:

“Discussions took place regarding the service charges in relation to gas and electricity, including the number of small outputs in parks. Further information will be brought in a report to members for the next meeting”.

This paper provides the update required.
Detail

Officers within Environmental Services and Corporate Services continue to meet to finalise the position in relation to service charges. A significant amount of work has been undertaken in aligning charges with budgets at an establishment level and further work is required. 

The current summarised position, following the work undertaken is as follows:

Gas

	Service Area
	2002/03

Budget
	2002/03

Actual
	2002/03

Difference
	Comments
	Effect

2003/2004

	Crompton House
	3,300
	3,267
	-33
	None
	Nil

	Bereavement Services
	17,600
	21,641
	4,041
	1,600 relates to charges that should have made in  2001/2002, but were charged to 2002/2003. The remaining balance of £2,441 is subject to further investigation
	2,441

	Parks and Open Spaces
	9,700
	34,893
	25,193
	A credit, which covered this variance, was received in 2003/2004
	Nil

	Total
	30,600
	59,801
	29,201
	
	2,441


Electricity

	Service Area
	2002/03

Budget
	2002/03

Actual
	2002/03

Difference
	Comments
	Effect

2003/2004

	Crompton House
	11,940
	22,161
	10,221
	The charge of £22,161 was a charge for 2001/2002 and 2002/2003 as no charges had been made in 2001/2002.
	Nil

	Bereavement Services
	4.690
	19,230
	14,540
	£11,000 of the £14,540 related to charges for 2001/2002.

In addition see the note A below 
	1,540

	Public Protection
	1,600
	5,532
	3,932
	A credit note has been received in relation to charges that were made in 2002/2003, based on estimated meter readings. 
	Nil

	Parks and Open Spaces
	14,410
	43,196
	28,786
	See note below
	13,786

	Total
	32,640
	90,119
	57,479
	
	15,326


Note A. In relation to Bereavement Services electricity charges, a credit of £2,000 is expected due to inaccurate charge being made in relation to a perceived greenhouse at Peel Green Cemetery. In addition concern has been expressed in relation to the level of electricity charges at Peel Green Cemetery in comparison with Agecroft Cemetery. Energy Audit has undertaken a visit / review and the Directorate awaits their considered findings, hence the reason why £1,540 remains a likely effect on 2003/2004.

Note B. In relation to Parks and Open Spaces electricity charges, there are questions outstanding in relation to where charges should be made. Examples of which are Harriet Street Changing facility, Ravens Inn and Langworthy Rugby Club, which in total account for £15,000. It is considered that budgets are held within Education and Leisure for these charges and clarification is being sought. It is worthy of note that the charges received and paid for Ravens Inn, amounting to £10,000 of the £15,000 are to be credited, as the charges have been made on estimated meter readings.

In removing the £15,000 from the adverse variance of £28,786, this would reduce the variance to £13,786 in 2002/2003. Further work is being undertaken to ascertain if this variance is true i.e. not as a result of a lack of charging in previous years, or whether the budgets transferred were sufficient, or whether the premises still exist, or finally, whether up to date meter readings have been undertaken. Following the conclusion of this exercise an accurate position statement will be possible in relation to the effects on the 2003/2004 revenue outturn. In the intervening period the worst scenario is assumed and incorporated in the table above, hence the effect on 2003/2004 reflecting £13,786. 

Summary

The charges in 2002 / 2003 financial year were unique for a number of reasons due to delays in charges from previous year, inaccurate charges being made in the year in question e.g. no meter readings etc. This all has lead to pressure on the outturn for this financial year. 

The detailed work undertaken has resulted in the potential effect on 2003/2004 reducing from £62,150 at the time of the provisional outturn report to a current estimate of £17,767. 

More work is underway in relation to Bereavement Services and Parks and Open Spaces. The further work underway in relation to the adverse variance of £13,786, relating to Parks and Open Spaces, should reduce the total adverse variance of £17,767 further.

Finally, it is worthy of note that there was a 46% increase in gas charges when the contract was last renewed two years ago, which had to be managed within existing budgets.

